
 

MINUTES 
REGULAR MEETING OF THE 

COMMUNITY SAFETY COMMISSION 
CITY OF LAKEWOOD, CALIFORNIA 

June 5, 2017 
 
 

MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER by Chairperson Bill Baca at 7:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers, The Centre at 
Sycamore Plaza, 5000 Clark Avenue, Lakewood, California. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE   was led by Commissioner Quarto. 

 
ROLL CALL   Chairperson Bill Baca   
    Vice Chair  Ben Maleki 

Commissioner Linda Quarto 
Commissioner  Glen Patrick 
Commissioner Lourdes Baez  
      

STAFF PRESENT  Assistant Director Max Withrow 
    Administrative Secretary Kirsten Spreitzer  
    Detective Mark Campbell 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
 
VICE CHAIR MALEKI MOVED AND COMMISSIONER PATRICK SECONDED THAT THE MINUTES OF THE MAY 
1, 2017, REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY SAFETY COMMISSION BE APPROVED.  THERE BEING 
NO OBJECTIONS, THE MINUTES WERE APPROVED.   
   
PUBLIC HEARINGS 
 

1. Request for Removal of Disabled Parking Space – 5938 Loomis – TELog 17-38 
Report presented by Max Withrow.  
 
Chair Baca opened the Public Hearing.   
 
There being no one present to speak, Chair Baca closed the Public Hearing. 

 
COMMISSIONER QUARTO MOVED AND COMMISSIONER PATRICK SECONDED APPROVAL OF THE 
REQUEST TO REMOVE A DISABLED PARKING SPACE AT 5938 LOOMIS.  UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED. 

 
 
STAFF REPORTS 
  

1. TRAFFIC SAFETY MANAGEMENT REPORT 
Report presented by Detective Campbell.  
 

2. TRAFFIC ENGINEERING REQUEST LOG 
 Report presented by Max Withrow. 
 

 
ORAL COMMUNICATIONS 
 
  None. 
 
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS 
 

  Max Withrow informed the commission of improvements to schools within the Long Beach Unified 
School District.   Those improvements will cause many students to temporarily attend school at the 
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previously closed Monroe School.  This will be for eight years.  There will be an impact to traffic in the 
area.  He also advised that the Paramount Unified School District plans to open a STEM high school at 
the former Lakewood Elementary School near Michelson and Coke Ave.  It will start with a freshman 
class in September 2018.  The existing continuation high school will remain at its location on the eastern 
side of the property. 

 
ADJOURNMENT 
The next regular meeting of the Community Safety Commission is scheduled for Monday, July 10, 2017.  There 
being no further business to be brought before the Commission, Chair Baca adjourned the meeting at 7:35 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Kirsten Spreitzer 
Secretary 
 


